February 23rd, 2006

5000 SW 75th AV, Third Floor

Miami, FL 33155

(305) 725-6792 (Mobile)

Attn:  Melinda Watts

Engineer

Competitive Market Division

Florida Public Service Commission

2540 Shumard Oak BLVD

Tallahassee, FL 32399

(850) 413-6952 (Office)

Dear Ms. Watts:

1.
Please accept this document as DSL Internet Corporation /DBA DSLi Corp (TX609) written request to defer DSLi’s Docket (050957-TX) from the Florida Public Service Commission 02-28-06 Agenda.  This request is being electronically submitted to the Florida Public Service Commission today based on pending settlement negotiations and/or pending discussions with staff members related to Docket matters.
Best Regards,

s/
Eduardo E. Maldonado, MBA

Director of Operations

